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 Media Release

2007 Club Marine Southern 80
9th, 10th & 11th February 2007


25th January 2007
The Club Marine Southern 80 on the 9th, 10th & 11th February, in an integral part of the ski racing calender and Echuca / Moama.
The race relies on many different facets all to come together to put on a great event.

The organising committee – the Moama Water Sports Club. is a group of 14 local people who volunteer their services to organise the largest ski race in the world.  They meet on fortnightly basis to plan, prepare this race.  In the three months before the race the meet weekly to ensure are organised and everything is on track.  These volunteers are assisted by a part time secretary and other people who volunteer their time as the race draws near.
Some of the tasks the committee needs to over see is the kilometres of fencing at the finish line.  Power, telephone and data cables also seem to stretch for kilometres in an effort to provide services for food vendors, trade sites and for the safety of the general public.  Toilets – rows of Loos are brought into to cope with the demand.  The toilets are not just placed at Victoria Park, but at Five Mile Reserve along with Braund Road and Torrumbarry.  Food & drinks needs to be arranged for the volunteer groups such as Locky Action Group, Fishing Club, Scout Groups and CFA groups. 

Finally after all the racing is finished, some one needs to clean up these areas to ensure that they able to be used by the general public again.  The Moama Water Sports Club arranges this.

The towns of Echuca / Moama gear up for the Southern 80 weekend with moteliers, caravan park, Houseboat, B& B operators all experiencing full houses, - they need to purchase supplies, employ more staff, to cater for the influx of visitors to the town on this weekend.  The police and emergency services along with both shire work with the Moama Water Sports Club to ensure a safe and successful event for everyone concern.

Another vital facet which contributes to a successful event is the weather!  Who can organise this?  The Moama Water Sports Club is constantly looking at long range forecasts in its planning, along with keeping in touch, with water authorities such as Murray Darling Basin Commission, NSW Maritime Service and Goulburn Murray Water. 
On Monday 22nd January 2007 – River Murray Water a division of the Murray Darling Basin Commission issued a statement regarding Murray levels temporarily lowered below Yarrawonga Weir.

A statement by River Murray Water (RMW) General Manager David Dreverman “this is a temporary measure and that the river levels at Picnic Point are gradually expected to start gradually increasing again by 29 January, but possibly not as high as before due to the lower downstream water requirements”.  Mr Dreverman also advised river users to take these changed water conditions into account.

Moama Water Sports Club President Alan McDonald has been in contact with the water authorities along with monitoring the height of the river.  The race is on, planning is well underway.  As part of the rules of ski racing, you must race to the water conditions on the day and the MWSC is working to ensure safe racing conditions for all.
For further information visit the Southern 80 web page at www.southern80.com.au or phone the Moama Water Sports Club on 03 54806754
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